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NOVEMBER 2012
PARENT NEWSLETTER
From the Autism Spectrum Disorder Department at Easter Seals Joliet Region

What's Going On At Easter Seals…
Parents Raising Children with ASDs 
Our parent support group continues to meet the second Monday of every month from 6:00 – 7:30. This program is very well attended and it is a wonderful way to meet other parents, get information and get connected to resources in your community. This month we will meet on Monday November 12th and as always, childcare will be provided for those who sign up ahead of time by Easter Seals staff.   Both the group and childcare are free of charge.  Please call Valerie with any questions or to register for childcare at 815-927-5465.

Parent Workshop – Sensory Processing Differences: What are they and what can I do for my child?
Our next parent workshop will be on Tuesday November 13th from 6:00 – 7:30 and will feature speaker Megan Greyer, OTR/L a pediatric occupational therapist who has experience working in both the school and outpatient setting.  Megan will be discussing what it means for a child to have sensory processing differences.  She will present treatment options and ways that parents can work with a child’s sensory processing needs at home.  As usual the workshop is free and childcare will be provided by Easter Seals’ staff for $5 per child.  Please contact Alex Bradley at 815-725-2195 x 210 or abradley@joliet.easterseals.com to register.

How 2 b Friends

Social Skills for 6 to 8 year olds with High Functioning Autism or Aspergers
[image: image3.emf]Children with Autism Spectrum Disorders have difficulty developing social skills, and many benefit from a Social Skills Group focusing on these difficulties.  In this group we can build on strengths that kids already have to develop more advanced skills, like initiating and maintaining conversations, playing cooperatively and resolving conflicts.   This group will be run by a social worker and Autism Program Coordinator Valerie Lentz, LSCW and Alex Bradley, MSW student.  The group will meet on once per week on Tuesdays from 4:00 – 5:00 from Tuesday November 13th to December 18th at our pediatric rehab center at 212 Barney Dr. in Joliet.  Please contact Alex Bradley for more information at 815-725-2195 x 210 or abradley@joliet.easterseals.com to register.
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Lullaby Baby Music Class                     
Infant massage & lullaby music is introduced at the beginning of each class. Stimulation is provided for all children through songs, nursery rhymes, stories and musical instruments. This is a great bonding experience for parent & child! This class will be provided by a developmental therapist here at Easter Seals. A parent is required to stay with their child(ren). This class will be held on Thursdays from 1:00-1:30pm on the following dates November 8th, 15th, & 29th and December 13th & 20th.  The cost is $5.00 per class and no appointment is necessary. Contact Keri Jaworski for more information: 815-725-2194 ext #218. 
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This is a group for children 3 and 4 years old who have an autism spectrum disorder.  The play group will provide socialization opportunities for children during structured play activities.  The group will be blended with children from the Easter Seals Lovable Lilies Daycare three year old classroom.  It will be co-facilitated by a developmental therapist and a social work student, who will provide group activities that foster social development.  The group will meet on Tuesdays from 2:30 to 3:30 for seven weeks starting Tuesday November 6th until Tuesday December 18th.  The cost of the group is $100 for the entire eight weeks; financial assistance is available to families that can demonstrate financial need.  Please contact Valerie Lentz, LCSW at 815-927-5465 for more information or to register.
 
American Girl Fashion Show
A fun-filled event for girls, their families, friends and their favorite dolls!  Enjoy a colorful presentation of historical and contemporary fashions, elegant refreshments and door prizes.  Girls are invited to come and be a model during the fashion show, guest model during intermission or just enjoy the show with their family!  The show is held on Friday November 16th at 6:00, Saturday November 17th at 12:00, and Sunday November 20th at 11:00 and 3:30 at The Jacob Henry Mansion Estate’s Victorian Ballroom in Joliet.  Tickets are $40, with $25 of that being a tax deductible donation.  This event benefits services Easter Seals Joliet Region.  Please call 815-730-2052 ext. 2 to order tickets today! Go to our website at www.joliet.easterseals.com for more information!
What’s Going On In Your Community…
Autism & Special Needs Seminar
Moraine Valley Community College will be hosting the 3rd Annual Autism and Special Needs Seminar on Saturday November 17th from 9:00am to 5:00pm. It costs $ 15 if you sign up ahead of time and $20 if you pay at the door. There will be two keynote speakers including Dr. Valerie Scaramella-Nowinksi, a noted pediatric brain-behavior developmental clinician and researcher, and Drina Madden, a developmental specialist who works with assessment and treatment. This seminar will also include a number of other expert speakers. Tickets are available by calling (815) 806-8844 or for more information visit this website http://www.familytimemagazine.com/autism.html .
Exploration Station Special Needs Nights
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Exploration Station is a wonderful children’s museum in Bourbonnais.  They host a special needs night on the First Thursday of every month from 5:30 – 7:00.  The staff at Exploration Station have taken special care to adapt the environment and provide an opportunity for children with special needs to explore their exhibits so they can learn through hands on interaction.  The museum is only open to families with special needs children during this time, which provides a safe and accepting environment.  The fee is $2 for residents and $3 for non-residents.  Exploration Station is located at Perry Farm Park on 459 N Kennedy Drive in Bourbonnais.  Call 815-933-9905 ext. 351 for more information or visit them online at www.exploration-station.org. 

Legoland Discovery Center 
Legoland is offering Merlin’s Magic Wand Days! The first Thursday of every month Legoland Discover Center Chicago opens early 10:00am-12:00pm exclusively for children with special needs, disabilities and serious illness. Programs and activities are designed specifically for children with special needs, disabilities and serious illness. Tickets are $7.00 per person. Legoland is located at 601 N. Matingale Road in Schaumburg. For more information please visit http://merlinsmagicwand.org/.
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Free Workshop: Behavior and Discipline
Family Matters PTIC and The H.U.G. Foundation (Parent of Special Needs Kids) is providing a free workshop on behavior and discipline for parents and grandparents raising grandchildren. At this workshop Tiffany Leischner will be presenting about the difference between discipline and punishment, ways to encourage appropriate behavior, and how to determine the cause of behavior. This workshop will be held on Thursday, November 15 from 5:30-8:30pm at Bourbonnais Municipal Center, 700 Main Street NW in Bourbonnais.  Please register by November 8th by either calling 866-436-7842 ext. 107 or online at www.fmptic.org/events/trainings. Free childcare will be provided next door to the workshop at Christopher’s Clubhouse. To register for childcare please contact Kelly Hill at 815-954-3826 or khilly1979@yahoo.com. 

Breakfast with Santa                                            
Get into the holiday spirit at the Hartman Center! Enjoy breakfast, crafts, games and a visit with Santa at the Hartman Center located at 511 N. Collins Street in Joliet. Activities will be held in Community Room on Saturday December 15th from 9:00am – 12:00pm.  All ages are welcome and the event is FREE! 

Using Video Modeling to Learn – Free Workshop
Star Net is presenting Carla Oldham, who is a parent with a creative, fun and practical view of living and working with children with disabilities.  She has worked with disabilities in many capacities over the last 14 years. Carla will discuss research on the value and effectiveness of using video modeling as well as current trends for working with behavior, social skills, speech, and skill development in learners. Participants will learn the ins and outs of creating simple videos and how to use the equipment that is on the market today. This conference will be held at Infinitec South West at 7550 West 183rd St., Tinley Park on Friday November 9th from 8:30am-3:00pm. To register go this website http://www.swcccase.org/StarNet/catalogues/October-June2013.pdf page 19 has registration directions or call 708-342-5370. This event is FREE. 

Article of the Month
Autism and Wandering: Risks and Tips 
According to Autism Speaks writer Laurie Tarkan
A new study confirms what many parents know well: Wandering by children with autism is common, dangerous and puts tremendous stress on families. 
Using parent surveys, the researchers found that nearly half of the children with autism spectrum disorder (ASD) attempt to wader or bolt from a safe, supervised place. More than half of these wandering children go missing – often into dangerous situations. 

Importantly, the researchers found evidence that autism-related wandering does not stem from inattentive parenting. It also found that half of all parents had received no help of guidance on how to deal with the problem. 

Nearly half (49 percent) of parents reported that a child with ASD had attempted to wander or run away at least once after age 4. Over half of these wandering children (53 percent) went missing long enough to cause worry. In addition, 65 percent of these incidents involved a close call with traffic. Nearly a quarter (24 percent) involved a close call with drowning. 

A clear distinction emerged in families who also had typically developing children. Between ages 4 and 7, only 11 percent of unaffected siblings wandered, versus 46 percent of those with ASD. From age 8 through 11, just 1 percent of unaffected siblings wandered, compared with 27 percent of those with [an] ASD. 

“It’s important to see that the high frequency of wandering in affected children contrasts to relatively little wandering in their unaffected siblings, “says Autism Speaks Assistant Director of Public Health Research Amy Daniels, Ph.D. “This clearly communicates that wandering has little to do with parenting style and more to do with the nature of the child’s autism.”

“This study underscores the need to develop ways to protect children who are unexpectedly without supervision or in an unsafe space, to help locate children when they wander and to prevent wandering from ever happening,” says Dr. Daniels. “Families can develop safety plans for their children and work with teachers, police and other members of the community to educate them about autism and their children’s risk of wandering. “
Ways to Protect Your Child from Wandering. Provided by AWAARE Collaboration (Working to prevent wandering incidents and deaths within the autism community)
CONSIDER AN ID BRACELET

Medical ID bracelets will include your name, telephone number and other important information. They may also state that your child has autism and is non-verbal if applicable. If your child will not wear a bracelet or necklace, consider a temporary tattoo with your contact information. 

TEACH YOU CHILD HOW TO SWIM
Swimming lessons for children with special needs are available at many YMCA locations. The final lesson should be with clothes on. 

REMEMBER:

-Teaching your child how to swim DOES NOT mean your child is safe in water. 

-If you own a pool, fence your pool. Use gates that self-close and self-latch higher than your children's reach. 

-Remove all toys or items of interest from the pool when not in use. 

-Neighbors with pools should be made aware of these safety precautions and your child’s tendency to wander.

ALERT YOUR NEIGHBORS
It is recommended that caregivers plan a brief visit with neighbors to introduce their loved one or provide a photograph. KNOW YOUR NEIGHBORS CAN HELP REDUCE THE RISKS ASSOCIATED WITH WANDERING.
   
REMEMBER:
 
-Give your neighbor a simple handout with your name, address, and phone number.
 
-Ask them to call you immediately if they see your child outside the home.
 
-Decide what other information to present to neighbors.
 
-Does your child have a fear of cars and animals or is he/she drawn to them?
 
-Does your child gravitate towards pools or nearby ponds or creeks?
 
-Does he/she respond to their name or would a stranger think they are deaf?
 
-Are there sensory issues or meltdown triggers your neighbors should know
 
about?
ALERT FIRST RESPONDERS
Providing first responders with key information before an incident occurs may improve response. Informational handouts should include all pertinent information, and be copied and carried with caregivers at all times. Circulate the handout to family, neighbors, friends and co-workers, as well as first responders.

               REMEMBER:
 
  -Name of child or adult, current photograph and physical description including
                 any cars or other identifying marks  
              -Identify your child's favorite song, toy or character

-Names, home, cell and pager phone numbers and addresses of parents, other    
  caregivers and emergency contact persons

-Sensory, medical, or dietary issues and requirements

-Favorite attractions and locations where the person may be found

-Likes, dislikes, fears, triggers, and de-escalation techniques

-Method of communication: note if nonverbal, uses sign language, picture boards, or written words
-ID wear, jewelry, tags on clothes

-Map and address guide to nearby properties with water sources and dangerous
   locations highlighted
HAVE A WONDERFUL THANKSGIVING!







